

Christian Conference of Asia

Payap University, Muang, Chiang Mai 50000 Thailand
Tel: +66-(0)53-243906, 243907 Fax: +66-(0)53-247303

22 December 2020

Rev. Abus Takisvilainan PCT 65th GA Moderator

Rev. Lyim Hong-Tiong PCT General Secretary

Rev. Chhoa Lam-SinPCT Acting General Secretary

Dear Ecumenical Colleagues at PCT,

Greetings of the advent.

Many thanks for your Christmas Greetings and also an update on PCT's witness during the year despite the adversities amidst the COVID-19.

We have been receiving the news about the sickness and hospitalization of PCT General Secretary, Rev. Lyim Hong-Tiong as he suffered a stroke. He has been in our prayers and thoughts. Glad to hear the news that Rev. Lyim Hong-Tiong is slowly recovering and he continues physiotherapy in a rehabilitation centre. May God almighty's healing touch enable him to recover fully from his illness.

Wishing you all a blessed Christmas and New Year.

Yours along the journey,

Dr. Mathews George Chunakara

General Secretary, CCA